










 
Office of Health Care Access 

  

Phone: (860) 418-7001  Fax: (860) 418-7053 
410 Capitol Avenue, P.O. Box 340308 

Hartford, Connecticut  06134-0308 
www.ct.gov/dph 

Affirmative Action/Equal Opportunity Employer 

September 28, 2017       
 
John D’Eramo 
President & CEO 
Midwestern Connecticut Council of Alcoholism, Inc. 
38 Old Ridgebury Road 
Danbury, CT 06810 
 
RE: Certificate of Need Determination Report Number 17-32195-DTR 
 Relocation of Health Care Facility 
 
Dear Mr. D’Eramo: 
 
On September 27, 2017, the Office of Health Care Access (“OHCA”) received your Certificate of 
Need (“CON”) Determination Form on behalf of Midwestern Connecticut Council of Alcoholism, 
Inc. (“MCCA”) with respect to its relocation.  
 
MCCA currently operates a Facility for the Care or Treatment of Substance Abusing and Dependent 
Persons and Psychiatric Outpatient Clinic for Adults at 228 Meadow Street, Waterbury, Connecticut.  
MCCA seeks to relocate its facility to 34 Murray Street, Waterbury, Connecticut.  MCCA currently 
treats adult behavioral health patients with a payor mix of 75% Medicaid; 20% private insurance; and 
5% self-pay. This is not expected to change after the proposed relocation.   
 
Pursuant to Conn. Gen. Stat. § 19a-639c, MCCA has satisfactorily demonstrated that the population 
and payer mix currently served by MCCA will not substantially change as a result of the proposed 
relocation.  Therefore, a CON is not required for the proposed relocation. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Kimberly R. Martone 
Director of Operations 
 
C:   Rose McLellan, License and Applications Supervisor, DPH, DHSR. 
 

Digitally signed by Kimberly 
Martone 
Date: 2017.09.28 10:10:00 -04'00'
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Olejarz, Barbara

From: Olejarz, Barbara
Sent: Thursday, September 28, 2017 10:18 AM
To: 'jderamo@mccaonline.com'
Cc: Hansted, Kevin; Martone, Kim; Riggott, Kaila; McLellan, Rose; Bauer, Sandra
Subject: Determination
Attachments: 32195 determination.pdf

TrackingTracking: Recipient Delivery

'jderamo@mccaonline.com'

Hansted, Kevin Delivered: 9/28/2017 10:18 AM

Martone, Kim Delivered: 9/28/2017 10:18 AM

Riggott, Kaila Delivered: 9/28/2017 10:18 AM

McLellan, Rose Delivered: 9/28/2017 10:18 AM

Bauer, Sandra Delivered: 9/28/2017 10:18 AM

9/28/17 
 
John D’Eramo, 
 
Please see attached determination for the relocation of health care facility under Report Number: 17‐32195‐DTR. 
 
 
Barbara K. Olejarz 
Administrative Assistant to Kimberly Martone 
Office of Health Care Access 
Department of Public Health 
Phone: (860) 418‐7005 
Email: Barbara.Olejarz@ct.gov 
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Olejarz, Barbara

From: Microsoft Outlook
To: jderamo@mccaonline.com
Sent: Thursday, September 28, 2017 10:18 AM
Subject: Relayed: Determination

Delivery to these recipients or groups is complete, but no delivery notification was sent by the 
destination server: 
 
jderamo@mccaonline.com (jderamo@mccaonline.com) 
 
Subject: Determination 
 


